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March 8, 2018 

 

Memorandum in Support of Increased Funding for Additional New York City Fire 

Department (FDNY) fire alarm and central station inspectors in the FY 2018 

Budget 

 

On behalf of the New York Electrical Contractors Association (NYECA), the 

leading association of union electrical contractors in New York City, we respectfully 

request additional funding in the New York City Fiscal Year 2019 budget to allow for the 

hiring of additional New York City Fire Department (FDNY) fire alarm and central 

station inspectors.  

 

On March 21, 2017, Mayor Bill de Blasio signed Int. 0247-A-2014 into law. This 

beneficial new law increased civil and criminal penalties for performing unlicensed 

electrical work. The law enhances public safety by acting as a strong disincentive for 

unqualified individuals attempting to perform such work. However, in order to prevent 

such potentially hazardous work and facilitate fire alarm inspections of legal construction 

work in progress, the City must fund a sufficient number of both Department of 

Buildings (DOB) electrical inspectors to ensure all electrical workers are properly 

licensed, and FDNY field inspectors to address the growing backlog in fire alarm and 

central station inspections.  

 

Fortunately, the DOB has succeeded in improving its number of electrical 

inspectors on the job. There are now, 300 DOB inspectors in the field making sure our 

city is safe, of which 80 are dedicated electrical inspectors working in all five boroughs. 

However, the present, total number of FDNY field inspectors is 20, for the entire City. 

Meanwhile, demand for fire inspections is extremely high due to the robust construction 

market in New York City, and keeps escalating. And fire alarm inspections, which are 

required for the granting of a Certificate of Occupancy (CO), are becoming increasingly 

complex due to the nature of building patterns in all five boroughs. This complexity and 

increasing construction volume greatly increases the man hours required for initial fire 

inspections, and also increases the amount of time to re-inspect for the granting of a final 

CO. The situation becomes even more acute during the summer months, when there is a 

rush to complete school construction projects by the fall.  
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The inadequate number of FDNY field inspectors not only slows down 

construction jobs by causing a backlog in required inspections, resulting in the increasing 

issuance of Temporary COs: it’s also a potential matter of public safety, as work is being 

done without proper, timely fire inspections. The problem is alarming, but the solution is 

simple: we need more FDNY fire inspectors. Ideally, based on our estimates, there should 

be at least 80 FDNY field inspectors on the job at all times. 

 

Accordingly, NYECA requests adequate funding in the New York City Fiscal 

Year 2019 Budget that would allow for the hiring of additional FDNY fire alarm and 

central station inspectors. 

 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the New York Electrical Contractors 

Association.  

 

THE NEW YORK ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS ASSOCIATION 

 










